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APRIL 19, 2017

VIA HAND DELIVERY 
THE HONORABLE MAYOR, VICE MAYOR
AND CITY COMMISSIONERS
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
700 N.W. 19T1 1 AVE
FORT LAUDERDALE, FL 33311

Re: Wawa and Chick-fil-A (Cypress Creek Road) — Case No. ZR16001
Public Participation Meeting Summary

Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and City Commissioners:

The Applicant conducted the required public participation meetings pursuant to the City
of Fort Lauderdale's Public Participation Ordinance, but also held additional meetings in an
effort to continue to work with the community, specifically the Envision Uptown Board of
Directors ("Envision"). An initial meeting with Envision was held in early 2016. A subsequent
meeting with Envision was held on May 19, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. at Citrix headquarters located at
851 Cypress Creek Road, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309. A Wawa Community Open House was

held on November 17, 2016 at 4:30 p.m. and was located at 416 NE 1st Street, Fort Lauderdale,
FL 33301. The participation meeting provided the local business community the opportunity to
discuss the future development of a Wawa and Chick-fil-A located at the intersection of Cypress
Creek Road and Powerline Road. Please find the summary of these meetings below.

Public Participation Meeting on May 19, 2016

The applicant had a very positive meeting and the Members of the Board of Directors
who were in attendance at the meeting appeared to be very supportive of the project. An e-mail

from the President of Envision, Cary Goldberg, is attached for your reference as well as the sign-
in sheet from the meeting. Later however, another letter was sent by Dana Pollitt who was not in
attendance at the meeting, and that we believe did not reflect either the context or tone of the
actual meeting. A copy of that letter is also attached for your reference. Subsequently, I had
numerous discussions with individual members of Envision and also requested on August 16,
2017, an opportunity to come back to Envision and make another presentation. Because we were
advised that Envision was not scheduled to have any additional Board meetings for the
remainder of the summer, I sent the attached letter dated August 26, 2016. Subsequent to that
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time, the Wawa / Chick-fil-A site was completely redesigned at the suggestion of some of the
members of Envision who preferred that the Wawa building front Cypress Creek and the fuel
pumps sit behind the building along Powerline Road. Wawa is very proud to have worked
closely with Envision to create a site plan that supports the vision of Envision. Copies of the
letter of support from Envision are attached and for your consideration and dated December 30,
2016 and February 28, 2017.

Wawa Open House Meeting on November 17, 2016

Wawa invited all members of the community to attend a community open house to
discuss the proposed Wawa at the corner of Powerline and Cypress Creek and to share
information about Wawa as a company.

Conclusion

The Applicant has properly conducted the required public participation meeting. The
meetings provided constructive feedback, which the Applicant has incorporated into the plans for
development. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any comments or require additional
information.

Very Trul

ge)
Stephanie J. Too aker
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